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(2) First aid and safety personnel 
may be informed (when appropriate) if 
the employee’s physical or medical 
condition might require emergency 
treatment; and 

(3) Government officials inves-
tigating compliance with FMLA (or 
other pertinent law) shall be provided 
relevant information upon request. 

(h) Special rules regarding record-
keeping apply to employers of airline 
flight crew employees. See § 825.803. 

Subpart F—Special Rules Applica-
ble to Employees of Schools 

§ 825.600 Special rules for school em-
ployees, definitions. 

(a) Certain special rules apply to em-
ployees of local educational agencies, 
including public school boards and ele-
mentary and secondary schools under 
their jurisdiction, and private elemen-
tary and secondary schools. The special 
rules do not apply to other kinds of 
educational institutions, such as col-
leges and universities, trade schools, 
and preschools. 

(b) Educational institutions are cov-
ered by FMLA (and these special rules) 
and the Act’s 50-employee coverage 
test does not apply. The usual require-
ments for employees to be eligible do 
apply, however, including employment 
at a worksite where at least 50 employ-
ees are employed within 75 miles. For 
example, employees of a rural school 
would not be eligible for FMLA leave if 
the school has fewer than 50 employees 
and there are no other schools under 
the jurisdiction of the same employer 
(usually, a school board) within 75 
miles. 

(c) The special rules affect the taking 
of intermittent leave or leave on a re-
duced leave schedule, or leave near the 
end of an academic term (semester), by 
instructional employees. Instructional 
employees are those whose principal 
function is to teach and instruct stu-
dents in a class, a small group, or an 
individual setting. This term includes 
not only teachers, but also athletic 
coaches, driving instructors, and spe-
cial education assistants such as sign-
ers for the hearing impaired. It does 
not include, and the special rules do 
not apply to, teacher assistants or 
aides who do not have as their prin-

cipal job actual teaching or instruct-
ing, nor does it include auxiliary per-
sonnel such as counselors, psycholo-
gists, or curriculum specialists. It also 
does not include cafeteria workers, 
maintenance workers, or bus drivers. 

(d) Special rules which apply to res-
toration to an equivalent position 
apply to all employees of local edu-
cational agencies. 

§ 825.601 Special rules for school em-
ployees, limitations on intermittent 
leave. 

(a) Leave taken for a period that ends 
with the school year and begins the 
next semester is leave taken consecu-
tively rather than intermittently. The 
period during the summer vacation 
when the employee would not have 
been required to report for duty is not 
counted against the employee’s FMLA 
leave entitlement. An instructional 
employee who is on FMLA leave at the 
end of the school year must be provided 
with any benefits over the summer va-
cation that employees would normally 
receive if they had been working at the 
end of the school year. 

(1) If an eligible instructional em-
ployee needs intermittent leave or 
leave on a reduced leave schedule to 
care for a family member with a seri-
ous health condition, to care for a cov-
ered servicemember, or for the employ-
ee’s own serious health condition, 
which is foreseeable based on planned 
medical treatment, and the employee 
would be on leave for more than 20 per-
cent of the total number of working 
days over the period the leave would 
extend, the employer may require the 
employee to choose either to: 

(i) Take leave for a period or periods 
of a particular duration, not greater 
than the duration of the planned treat-
ment; or 

(ii) Transfer temporarily to an avail-
able alternative position for which the 
employee is qualified, which has equiv-
alent pay and benefits and which better 
accommodates recurring periods of 
leave than does the employee’s regular 
position. 

(2) These rules apply only to a leave 
involving more than 20 percent of the 
working days during the period over 
which the leave extends. For example, 
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